


Dear MSAD #70 Community, 
 

Greetings from the entire staff at MSAD #70! The 2022-2023 school year has been a 
challenging but rewarding experience for our students and staff. Our educational community 
has been faced with many challenges that include tremendous gaps in learning, rising 
enrollment rates, and providing a normalcy in our school environment that we have not seen 
since the beginning of the 2019-2020 school year. Our staff has met the challenges head on 
and continue to work diligently to put our students on the path to success.  

The district has welcomed a new special education director, Diane Jurson, who has 
worked tirelessly to support our teachers and students in our special education department. 
All staff, including special educators, educational technicians, speech therapist, occupational 
therapist, school counselor, and physical therapist have been dedicated in identifying needs 
and monitoring progress to support students in filling academic and functional gaps. A 
special thank you to our special education staff who make a difference every day in serving 
our students in need of support and specialized instruction.  

Our transportation director, Mark Faulkingham, and our transportation drivers have 
really gone all out for our community this year. The MSAD #70 transportation team has not 
only been getting our students to school and home safely, but to many other activities as 
well.  These activities include soccer, basketball including the girls’ varsity team’s 
appearance in Bangor, volleyball and baseball/softball.  Also, JMG has visited AR Gould in 
Presque Isle and Louisiana Pacific as they explore career options. Guidance has taken 
interested students to UMPI and NMCC to learn about programs that they offer. Our National 
Honor Society recently attended conferences in Brewer and Fort Fairfield. This year we were 
proud to transport students to Big Rock for their Ski 4 Life program.  This is an exceptional 
opportunity for 40 plus MSAD #70 students to experience and enjoy winter recreation once a 
week for eight weeks. Mill Pond students continue to enjoy field trips throughout the school 
year including Spring Break Maple Farms in Smyrna, the fire station, and JFK playground in 
Houlton. The junior high has been tubing at Big Rock and plans on attending Camp Kieve in 
Waldoboro. These wonderful experiences could not have been possible for our students 
without the dedication and dependability of our bus drivers. 

 
Our pre-k to 6th grade Mill Pond School is known for creating great relationships 

with families to embrace a team approach focusing on student educational success and 
expectations. We truly have wonderful families within all our M.S.A.D. #70 towns and 
greatly appreciate everything they do to help ensure a great learning experience for 
students at Mill Pond School. Our teachers at Mill Pond are fantastic and always welcome 
our students with open arms. They have created a classroom environment whereby every 



student feels comfortable, safe, and valued. Knowing those basic needs have been met, 
our students have an incredible opportunity to learn at high levels. Every student comes 
into a classroom with different learning curves and starting points along their educational 
journey. Our teachers will do everything possible to move students as far as possible up 
from their initial learning level. Many stay late into the afternoon and are here on 
Saturdays and Sundays. Our teachers also put numerous hours into their planning and 
assessments when they return home daily. Mr. Oliver, our principal at Mill Pond, 
continuously states that he is honored to work with such a dedicated team. MSAD #70 
students will certainly benefit from their hard work and caring outlook.  

Our Mill Pond School Parent Teacher Organization is amazing! The parent 
volunteers who lead this group put in countless hours to ensure that our students have 
the best possible field trips, school dances, Santa’s Workshop, and fun decorations 
throughout the building to commemorate significant events throughout the entire school 
year. Our entire Mill Pond School staff is so thankful for all the delicious treats the PTO has 
delivered during Teacher Appreciation Week and many other times between September 
and June. The members of the Mill Pond PTO are wonderful role models for our students 
to witness that hard work and effort will lead to great things.  

Our Monday through Thursday Mill Pond After School Program and Mill Pond 
Summer School affords students opportunities for extended day/year enrichment. Our 
field trip offerings are both fun and educational.  They are fondly talked about by our 
former students.  

We welcome you to come visit the Mill Pond School at your convenience. We’d be 
happy to give you a tour and showcase the wonderful aspects of the Mill Pond School that 
help to offer students an overall great educational experience.  
  

Hodgdon Middle High School continues to be a place that prides itself on the mission 
of providing teachers and students with a small family atmosphere, with innovative and 
rigorous learning where everyone can reach their full potential. Our quality of instruction and 
attention to each students’ individual needs provides for student centered and reality-based 
skill development through each of our offered opportunities. 

Hodgdon Middle High School has placed an emphasis on college and career readiness 
through our Advisory standards, Jobs for Maine Grads course, and through our MELMAC 
grant. Through each grade level, our students are required to show proficiency in financial 
and career related skills with the intent of better preparing our students for their individual 
futures. Our sophomores and seniors have conducted career related presentations where 
they have researched, and job shadowed a career of their choice. We have students who have 
participated in extended learning opportunities gaining experience in our local business of 



Houlton Regional Hospital, County Physical Therapy, Houlton Middle High School, Mill Pond 
School, Maine Mariners, and with the State Police. Our students are eager to improve their 
career-ready knowledge and our staff have worked to meet those needs. 

At Hodgdon Middle High School, we work to teach our students how to use their voice 
in an effective and appropriate manner. Our staff, community, and School Board have 
modeled and supported our students in developing this skill. We currently have a student 
representative on our School Board who participates in Board and policy meetings, and we 
have two student representatives on our MELMAC committee where we work to foster 
student voice in relation to college and financial competencies. The students at the middle 
high school are encouraged to initiate change through research-based practices. Through 
student voice, we have started Lego, Chess, and Writing Clubs. We have started the work to 
bring back Cheerleading. Our middle school students found the funding to hold a school 
dance and our students have provided ideas for improving student engagement through 
additional student-led Spirit Weeks.  
 In closing I would like to leave you with our thoughts on the class of 2023. This class, 
the “Class of 2023” is one of superior independence, of coveted persistence and of dogged 
determination. As we, as a society, move in and out of post-covid levels of exhaustion, 
anxiety, and worry about the future of the younger generation - we can only look closely at 
this graduating class.  They are our future electricians, technicians, nurses, EMT’s, teachers, 
business leaders, health care workers, heavy equipment operators, engineers, and members 
of the military.  This class is our future - this class has proven beyond a doubt that in the midst 
of adversity, they have made it - they have made the high school experience their own, and it 
is one filled with agency for the future.  
 I would also like to recognize the entire community that it takes to run a district that 
we can all be proud of and reflects the values of who we are. We have many parent 
volunteers, custodians, kitchen crew, support staff, teachers, and office assistants that work 
tirelessly each day to make sure our students have the very best educational experience. 
Thank you all for everything that you have done to help MSAD #70 thrive.  
 
Sincerely & Respectfully by your administrative team: 
 
Matthew Oliver, Principal of Mill Pond School 
Lacey McQuarrie, Assistant Principal of Hodgdon Middle High School 
Bernadette Willette, Guidance Director of Hodgdon Middle High School 
Diane Jurson, Special Education Director  
Mark Faulkingham, Director of Maintenance and Transportation  
Tyler Putnam, Superintendent of Schools  



Maine School Administrative District No. 70 
Board of Directors 

2023-2024 
 
Town    Director    Term Ends  
 
Amity    Tim Moore     2024 
 
Haynesville   Lynn Tuck     2023 
 
Hodgdon   Edward McGillicuddy    2024 
    Clarissa Porter     2023 
    Ronald Silliboy, Chair    2024 
    David Harris     2024 
    David Wells     2024 
 
Linneus    Mark Ganzel     2024 
    Cheryl Welton     2026 
    Matthew Day     2026 
 
Ludlow    John Austin     2023 
 
New Limerick   Curtis Harrison, Vice Chair   2023 
    Jared Hand     2026 
 
Board meetings are held in the Central Office Boardroom on the second Monday of each month at 7 pm.  
 
The public is encouraged to attend all meetings.  Citizens are given an opportunity to speak on school-
related concerns.  Persons desiring to speak are asked to call or write to the office of the Superintendent of 
Schools at least 24 hours in advance of the meeting, in order to update the meeting’s agenda to include the 
topic.   
 
The State of Maine’s laws require that discussion of personnel matters involving an individual school 
employee may not be held at public meetings without that employee being notified and given an opportunity 
to be at the presentation.  It is therefore very important that the Superintendent be informed of items for 
discussion so parliamentary procedures necessary to conduct an orderly session may be observed.  
Many questions and concerns about school matters can be corrected with a phone call.  
 
Superintendent   532-3015   Adult Education 521-3100 
Elementary School  532-9228   Food Service 532-9414 
High School   532-2413   Guidance Office 532-3663 
Special Services  532-9294   Health Services 532-9294 
Transportation   532-9228   SAVE Building 532-7760 
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